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Attendance:

Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Board Meeting Minutes
8:00 AM Darlings Chevrolet Conference Room Tuesday, October 17, 2017
Leann Beal, Heidi Grindle, Mark Politte, Josh Kelsey, Tiffany McMullen, and David Wells -Assistant District Governor.

David Wells, Assistant District Governor offered to forward the items that will be voted on at the District Assembly to Tiffany in the event the Club would like to vote on those items through a proxy vote.  At this time it appears the Noontime Rotary will not have a representative present at the District Assembly scheduled for Saturday, October 28, 2017.
Old business: 
Thank You Cards:

The cards have been ordered and received.
New projector cord:

The new cord has been donated by Home Depot and is now located in the Noontime Rotary podium along with the projector.
Ducky Race:
Tiffany reported $2,300 was raised this year through ticket and bottled water sales.  The $1,000 grand prize was donated back to the Club by winner, Rob Shea.  Prior to the donation of the prize money, less money had been raised this year compared to last year.  David apologized for the location the Noontime Rotary was given during the Blueberry Pancake Breakfast.  He felt next year the location would be better for maximizing sales.  Mark explained when this event was first created the Club would allocate $1,000 in the budget to ensure the $1,000 grand prize was always available.  If there was a sponsor then the $1,000 would be carried over in the budget for the following year.  There was a discussion on this topic and the consensus of the Board was to keep this in mind while developing the 2018-2019 budget.    
World Day Polio event:
Leann provided an update on the Strike Out Polio event.  This event would be held on October 24, 2017 from 4:30 PM to 7:30 PM.  Crystal (Camden National Bank) and Wally (Dead River Company) have both offered to sponsor Student/Rotarian teams.  Currently, there are five teams registered to bowl, next Tuesday.  The Bar Harbor Club has registered a team, along with McMullen’s and Machias Savings Bank.  Tiffany has confirmed that Ellsworth High School students can earn community service hours by helping at this event.  The registration fee per team is $100 with the Club earning $80 from each registration.  The teams can be made up of 4 to 5 bowlers, if a team has four members one member will bowl twice.  The overhead cost for this fundraiser is minimal to the Club.  Leann explained there would be a table set up with brochures on the efforts to end the Polio epidemic worldwide by Rotarians.  The table will also have fun activities such as purple nail polish, purple face paint and purple balloons.  David suggested having purple ribbon available in case participants did not want to have nail polish applied.  Leann stated the registrations were due by Friday (October 20, 2017) to ensure time for scheduling start times which will be staggered.  Mark wondered if consideration had been given to allowing teams to donate additional money to gain an additional frame of bowling to increase their score, remove their lowest scoring frame, or even for the right price win the game.  This might be an avenue to reserve for the future as the goal this year was to keep it simple.  David reminded the Board that Bill Gates contributes $2 for every $1 raised by Rotarians.  The Rotarian Club Paul Harris recognition comes from contributions to the Polio Fund.  A point is equal to $1 in contributions and 1,000 points is required to obtain the Paul Harris Award.  Leann created a Facebook event and encouraged all Board members to share the event through their Facebook page.  The goal was to register 10 teams this year.       
Community Service Project:

The Club’s Earth Day project will be held on April 28, 2018.  The goal will be to plan a 3-4 hour project during the morning hours that will include Noontime Rotarians, the High School Student Rotarians, and a few other interested students looking for community hours.  Home Depot has offered to work with their vendors to donate either a fruit tree or shade tree.  McMullen Landscape has offered to donate equipment and labor if needed.  A flyer will be given to the Club membership for suggestions and ideas on selecting a site and benefactor for the project.  This will need to be a flexible location willing to accept some lawn cleanup and the addition of some flowers, fruit trees or shade trees to be determined as the project moves forward.  During the Board meeting a suggestion was made to consider the Family First project being developed by Dawn Coffin.  The house is located at 41 North Street in Ellsworth.    
New business:
December meeting at Woodlawn:
Leann will check with Phyllis on the possibility of continuing with the tradition of holding a holiday lunch/tree viewing program there on December 21, 2017.  
Committee reports:
Jen Saunders, Treasurer –

The Grant has been awarded.  Tiffany will confirm the status of the required paperwork with Jen.  All Club dues have been received. 

Heidi Noel-Grindle, Secretary-
No report this month.
Mark Politte, Focus group –
Ron has confirmed a focus group session can be held on November 16, 2017.  Leann motioned to approve a focus group session for November 16, 2017, the Board voted unanimously in favor.  Mark explained he will be scheduling at least one prep meeting for November 2, 2017 directly following the weekly meeting.  As the Club will be at an open house for the new YMCA Daycare on the Beechland Road, this Focus Group prep meeting will be held at Stanley Subaru directly following the meeting.  If necessary there will be an additional Focus Group prep meeting on November 9, 2017 following the weekly meeting in the City Hall Auditorium.  If this meeting is necessary Mark will need someone to oversee the meeting as he will be out of town.  On November 16 the Focus Group session will be held at the Ellsworth Public Library in their lower level meeting room.  The Board discussed the retirement of Betty and the nearing retirement of Louis and the impact this will have on the Focus Group sessions.  The Board is hoping to recruit new members from this same avenue.  Club members have also been good advocates for finding interested applicants for the focus groups sessions.  A suggestion was made to hang a poster at the Union River Center for Innovation show casing the Focus Group program.  There may be clients there that would like to benefit from this opportunity.
Leann Beal, Program –
The new process for scheduling programs has been very successful.  Programs have been scheduled through the third week of January, a program is still needed for the last Thursday in January.  This week Gene and Laura Pellerano will be presenting.  There will be a field trip meeting on November 2 to the Open House at the new Beechland Road YMCA Daycare Center.   

Paul Pangburn, Students –
The new name tags were very successful during the last student meeting.  At a recent Noontime Rotary meeting Paul handed out the schedule of student programs and the date they will be held.  It was noted there appears to be 14 students now.  The Board believed the decision was to increase the number from 10 to 12 students.  The other concern noted was it appears there may be two new seniors added to the program this year.  The Board will ask Paul to send an email to the senior students encouraging them to submit a Noontime Rotary Scholarship application by the deadline.    
Crystal Richards, Membership –
Leann motioned, Mark seconded the motion to accept the membership application from Rachel Nobel. The Board voted unanimously in favor.  Currently, efforts are being made to recruit 7 new members.    A suggestion was made to provide a list of missing classifications that are currently needed within the Club dynamics to members.  Tiffany was considering scheduling a program which would encourage each member to invite a potential member and would highlight the student program through the viewing of the slideshow and the focus group information would also be presented.
Josh Kelsey & Scott Fernald, Foundation Chair –
Josh Kelsey is registered for the November 4, 2017 Foundation Grant Seminar.  There was a discussion on the requirements to be eligible for submitting a grant application.  David will look into the requirements particularly in regards to whether two members must attend this seminar or not.  Depending on what David finds out, Leann may need to attend this seminar as well.  This requirement was easier to meet when the seminar was held during the PETS training. 

Board decisions:
· Approved a Focus Group session for November 16, 2017.

· Approved Rachel Nobel’s membership application.

Follow-up Action:
· Check with Paul concerning a student team at the Strike Out Polio event or if students would like to volunteer during this event. 
· Check to see if Paul has sent the scholarship application to students yet.

· Tiffany will distribute a flyer to the membership looking for suggestions on a location for the Earth Day project.

· Leann will confirm with Phyllis the Holiday Woodlawn Program.

· Heidi will send the Board an email with the locations of the Focus Group Committee prep meetings on 11/2 and 11/9 (just in case) and the Focus Group session on November 16, 2017.

· David Wells will follow up with Tiffany on the Foundation Grant requirements as they relate to attendance at the seminar on November 4, 2017.

· Reminder for all members to push any interested teams for the Strike Out Polio event to Leann before this Friday October 20, 2017.  David will announce the opportunity to register a team tonight at the Ellsworth Rotary Evening Club meeting.
Next Board meeting: November 28th @ Darlings Chevrolet

(The third Tuesday falls on Thanksgiving week, meeting will be moved to the following Tuesday)

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:24 AM.

Date: October 22, 2017
Signature: Heidi-Noёl Grindle
Submitted by Secretary Heidi Grindle

Date emailed to President: 10/24/2017
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